
To Whom it may concern 
 
 
 I believe that SB-941 is just another way of backdooring a list of people who own guns. Not that they 
don't already know but why give them the authority to make putting our names on a list legal. I have 
personally been a party to their shenanigans. I purchased a long gun from Wal-Mart in St.Helens Oregon 
a while back witch I have done many time in the past with no incident. But this time just happened to be 
around the time of the Sandy Hook incident. As soon as I submitted  the paperwork I was told that I would 
have to wait until the next day to pick up my purchase. So I came back the next day and was told again 
the next day. This went on for three months until finally a women from the state police office left a 
message on my home phone that I could finally go pick up my rifle. The only thing different about this 
purchase from the many in the past was that the rifle was an AR-15. Now how did they know that ? When 
by Law they are only supposed to know whether or not it is a long gun or a short gun. Three months they 
made me wait with no explanation what’s so ever. I am a veteran who served honorably and by the way 
had a TOP SECRET security clearance and not one but two honorable discharges from the ARMY. 
 
 
 
 
Thanks for listening 
 
 
Gary D. Liebe   
503-438-0745 
 


